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C A L I F O R N I A  S T A T E  U N I V E R S I T Y ,  S A N  B E R N A R D I N O  

lUf  FRIDf l l  
TAIWAN, CAL STATE TALK 
FACULTY EXCHANGES 

J U N E  2 4 ,  1 3 9 3  

A blossoming relationship between Cal 
Slate and Taiwan may produce mutually 
beneficial educational and cultural ex­
changes, among other things, in the years 
ahead. 

Three Taiwanese officials visited the 
campus in late May to learn more about the 
university and its expertise. The meeting 
with Menglin Chang, director of the cultural 
division, and Yaw-Nan Chen, Ph.D., 
director of the science division of the 
Coordination Council for North American 
Affairs, as well as Samuel F. Liu of the 
Ministry of Education office for Taiwan, 
brought together senior administrators, 
students and faculty to discuss interests and 
possible partnerships. 

The event was a follow up to the 
mid-April visit of President Anthony Evans 
and Bill Shum (Physical Planning and 
Development) in Taiwan, where they toured 
six universities, spent time with CSUSB 
alumni and parents of current students, and 
met with sbnior goVemment officials. The 
trip was hosted by Taiwan. 

"The Taiwanese universities are among 
the most progressive that I've seen in all of 
Asia," President Evans says. 'There's a 
level of energy and intellectual curiosity in 
Taiwan" that could be matched with 
interests here, he adds. 

During the visit of the Taiwanese 
officials here, they expressed confidence in 
the campus's expansion and academic 
master plan, citing particular interest in 
teacher education, business and science. 

Noting that Taiwan now has 15 percent 
of its national budget designated for 
education, Chang says his homeland has 

BONDS Menglin Chang, cultural division director of the Coordination Council for North American Affairs, shares thoughts with President 
Anthony Evans on new partnership forming between CSUSB and Taiwan. 

emerged from its civil strife with the ability 
to build an educational infrastructure for the 
21st century. Universities will be fashioned 
with special characteristics, he notes, and 
develop reputations for academic emphases. 

Explaining the role that his office plays 
in fostering partnerships with American 
universities, Chang says, "Student and 
faculty exchanges are the best way to 
(explore) cultural backgrounds and philoso­
phies." He believes that governments 

ing total sales Hearing $2.3 billion from 
approximately 140 high-tech fu-ms, Chen 
says his country is realizing the benefit from 
science, engineering and research exchanges 
among universities, too. Taiwanese officials 
are looking to add to current partnerships 
they enjoy with UCR, UC Berkeley and 
other campuses in the state. 

LEWIS TO ASSUME 
SCHOOL DEANSHIP 

Professor and chair for the Accounting 
and Finance Department, Dr. Eldon Lewis, 
has been appointed as interim dean for the 
School of Business and Public Administra­
tion and will assume the post on July 5. 

Lewis, who has been appointed for a 
two-year period, will take over for current 
Dean David Porter. Porter recently accepted 
a position as dean of the School of Manage­
ment at the University of Alaska, Fairbanks. 

Ahead in the next year, says Lewis, is 
the job of moving into Jack Brown Hall and 
completing the American Assembly of 

Dr. Eldon Lewis 

Collegiate Schools of Business (AACSB) 
accreditation process. When he was a dean 
at Wichita State University, Lewis was 
involved in a similar process, which, 
coincidentally, also preceded moving into a 
new building. 

The university's business programs 
have been well established and "we've 
worked hard to get quality faculty" over the 
last several years, Lewis says. A major goal 
now, he believes, is to continue developing 
these programs, which "must change with 
changing business conditions." 

It was under Porter's leadership that 58 
tenure-track faculty were hired, and that 
approval for constructing Jack Brown Hall 
was granted. 

"We'll miss people in the school and in 
the Inland Empire," says Porter. He and his 
wife, Linda, find Fairbanks offers some 
familiar and inviting qualities. 

"I was bom in Idaho and grew up witii 
a deep love for sparsely populated, wilder­
ness regions," he said in a memo to business 
school faculty and staff. "I've been looking 
for a less populated area and for a Ph.D. 
granting institution." 

Over the next two years, the university 
will conduct a nationwide search for a 
permanent replacement for Porter. 

should put more money toward faculty 
exchanges, above and beyond the Fulbright 
Fellowships. 

With regard to science and technology, 
Chen says the trend of Chinese students 
earning their degrees in the U.S. and 
remaining in this country has reversed. 
Now, about 20 percent of those earning 
terminal degrees and nearly 80 percent of 
master's candidates are returning to Taiwan 
and becoming productive workers. Report-

POPULAR DEMAND OPENS 
SUMMER MUSIC SERIES 

Hits fi-om the '50s and '60s will kick 
off the 1993 Summer Entertainment Series 
at Cal State on July 7 with a performance by 
the all-family band. Popular Demand. 

Starting at 7 p.m. on the Lower 
Commons Plaza, the free concert is the first 
in a series of eight consecutive Wednesday 
night shows scheduled this summer. 

Popular Demand has performed 
throughout the west coast—from Seattle to 
San Diego. Three years ago they appeared 
in more than 30 concerts in Southern 
California's Concert in the Park Series. 
Popular Demand has appeared at the Orange 
County Fair and the Ventura County Fair, 
opened for the Kingston Trio, and once 
appeared on the Oprah Winfrey Show. 

Light refreshments will be sold at the 
outdoor concert. Alcoholic beverages are 

Popular Demand 

prohibited on the concert grounds. The 
public is invited to bring picnic settings. For 
more information, call Ext. 7053. 

JULY SUMMER 
SERIES LINEUP 
jdly 7 — popular Demand ('Sys, '60's hits). 
July 14 Mosiey's Ghost (folk and bluegr^ss). | 
July 21 — Andy Oeaves and Friends (jazz), 
July 28 — "AnEvetiingofMuriachi." 



C H L E N D f l R  

A NOTE FROM 
HUMAN 

EMPLOYEE DEVELOPMENT 
Over the course of several weeks this summer a number of directors, managers and 

supervisors will be attending an in-depth, 16-hour management development workshop. 
The central theme will be the essential tools of management in such areas as leadership, 
teamwork and communication. During the past several years the budgetary restraint 
imposed upon our university has created a need to assign and reassign various individu­
als to significant areas of responsibility within the university. The current developmen­
tal activity is an example of how employees at all levels of the university have the 
opportunity to enhance and expand their skills. 

CSUSB has maintained a comprehensive program of training and development 
since 1985. The Human Resources Department is pleased to assist employees in their 
professional growth. Avenues of enhancement are continually available through the fee 
waiver program, regular on-campus training offerings and specialized off-campus 
participation at workshops, institutes and seminars conducted by professional organiza­
tions, associations and other educational institutions. 

STAFF AWARD NOMINATIONS 
All employees are encouraged to nominate individuals for the 1992/93 annual Staff 

Employee Award Program. Two employees will be selected as recipients for the 
Outstanding Employee Award and two others for Performance Excellence recognition. 

The nomination period ends on June 30. Those employees selected for recognition 
in each category will be honored by the university in the fall at the annual university 
convocation. 

SUMMER HOURS AROUND CAMPUS 
Commons* M-Th 7; 15-8:30 a.m., 

11 a.m.-l p.m., 5-6:30 p.m. (through early Aug.). 
Health C!enter** M, T, Th 7 a.m.-5:30 p.m. 

W 9 a.m.-5:30 p.m. (June 24-30, Sept. 1, 2; closed July 1-Aug. 31). 
PTau Library M-Th 8 a.m.-l 1 p.m. (Reference desk staffed from 9 a.m.-8 p.m.). 
Pool M-Sat 1-5 p.m., public and campus community (starting June 28). 
Wylie's Pub* M-Th 7:30 a.m.-8 p.m. (through first week of July). 

* Wateh for announcements of any changes in scheduled hours of operation. 
** Direct medical emergencies to Public Safety, Ext. 5911. For medical record, measles 
immunization requirements or other information during July and August, call Cecilia 
McClarron at Ext. 5185. 

CAL STATE GOLFER NABS 
NATIONAL HONOR 

7?̂  8a!U£77Ar 80̂  -(̂  
A professional exchange and open house will be held in the Career Development 

Center, UH-329, on Tuesday, June 29 from 11 a.m.-l :30 p.m. At 11:30 a.m., partici­
pants will have a chance to tour the new Student Union. Following the lour, lunch will 
be provided by the Student Union and the State Employment Development Depart­
ment. 

Lose weight at work with Weight Watchers during the next 10-week session that 
will begin June 30. The cost is $95 and you .save $2.50 each week on the price of 
regular Weight Watchers meetings. The special price includes meeting dues, several 
food plans with recipes, exercise information and an organizer available only to At 
Work Program members. Call Norma Romero at Ext. 5921 for more information. 

double Commcncentent ceremonies a 
succe.ss. "You made a differencer' 
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Cal State golfer, Greg Wilson, has been 
selected by the Golf Coaches Association of 
America as a 1992-93 All-American Golf 
Scholar. 

This award is given annually to five 
collegiate golfers who demonstrate excel­
lence both in the classroom and on the golf 
course. While holding down a 3.63 grade-

San Bernardino businessman, Lawrence 
Daniels, an alumnus of Cal State, is being 
honored with the creation of a CSUSB 
women's basketball award in his name. 

The first Lawrence L. Daniels Award 
was recently given to Cal Stale guard 
Shandell Steen. who, in her two years with 
the Coyotes, has been noted for her out­
standing defensive efforts. Averaging one 
rebound for every five minutes played, Steen 
has started in eight of her 28 games. 

Augmenting traditional players' honors 
such as the MVP and Coach's award, the 
Lawrence L. Daniels Award has been 
established to highlight significant contribu­
tions made by an individual player. 

"Shandell Steen will definitely be 
someone to look out for on next year's 
team," says Coach Luvina Beckley (Athlet­
ics). "As her time on the floor increases, she 
will definitely have the stats and potential to 
be one of the most productive athletes at Cal 
State." 

point average in the classroom, Wilson, a 
junior accounting major, maintained a stroke 
average of 74.3 during the 1992-93 golf 
season. 

Wilson will receive a $1,0(X) scholar­
ship from the Golf Coaches Association of 
America. 

A long-time supporter of the university. 
Daniels notes that he is "the first person of 
color to be elected president of the Alumni 
Association and to serve on the Foundation 
Board" at Cal State. He is the benefactor of 
an academic scholarship for 
African-American students and a women's 
basketball scholarship at the university. 

A professional counselor and educa­
tional consultant. Daniels has many honors 
to his credit, including CSUSB Alumnus of 
the Year, Distinguished Alumni Service 
Award, the Citizen of Achievement Award 
from the League of Women Voters, the 
Presidential Award of the National Council 
of Negro Women, and a certificate of 
appreciation for his contribution to the Air 
Force Equal Opportunity Program Depart­
ment. 

Daniels earned his bachelor's degree in 
social science and master's degree in 
educational counseling at Cal State. 

THROUGH JULY 15 
Art Show. 
"23rd Student Art Show." University Art 
Gallery hours: Mon.-Thurs., 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Free. Ext. 5802. 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 7 
Music. 
The all-family band, Popular Demand, plays 
hits from the '50s and '60s. 7 p.m.. Lower 
Commons Raza. Free. Ext. 7053. 

COMMUNITY 
SERVICE 

Dr. Juan Gonzalez (Student Services) 
has been elected to the board of directors for 
the American Association of University 
Administrators. 

On May 22, Dr. Sue Greenfeld 
(Management) spoke at the annual meeting 
of the Redlands League of Women Voters 
on the extensive gender equity study 
conducted by the American Association of 
University Women. 

Les Kong (Library) presented a 
workshop on invesunent and international 
business sources to the library staff at the 
Newport Beach Public Library on May 4. 

IX) W DFSKRT A I) VISOR—Dr. Dolores 
liallesteros, superiiilendeni for the Desert 
Sands Unified School District in India, is the 
newest member of the Advisory Hoard for the 
Cal Slate campus in Palm Desert. The Palm 
Desert resident joins 14 members of the board, 
which was assembled two years ago to provide 
advice on the operation and future 
development of the university's low desert 
campus. Members serve four-year terms. 

Is a biweekly newsletter 
published for administrators, 
faculty and staff of California 
State University, San Bernardino. 
Next issue: Thursday, July 8. 
Items for publication should be 
submitted in writing by 5 p.m., 
Thursday, June 24 to: 

Sam Romero, Editor 
Public Affairs, AD-121 
CSUSB 
5500 University Parkway 
San Bernardino, CA 
92407-2397 
(909) 880-5007 
Vol. 28, No. 13 

DANIELS AWARD GOES TO 
BASKETBALL STANDOUT 
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